



## Committee Meeting Notes May 12, 2022

**Next Meeting:** May 24, 6:30 PM

### **Meeting Attendees:**

Janice Hayward, Kathy McLaughlin, Susan & Mike Hill, Pam Engstrom

### **Meeting Topics:**

- **Meeting Minutes from April 26, 2022**

Minutes from previous meeting accepted and submitted to Town Clerks office.

- **Food Trucks**

We started the meeting in the Holmes Library parking lot to discuss placement of vendors.

Confirmed food trucks: Loco Larry's, Mama Deb's, Dean's Concessions, South Shore Smokehouse

More Dogs in Carver and another hot dog truck both declined. Still down ice cream. Kathy McLaughlin went to the classic car show at Walmart on May 6<sup>th</sup>, but there was no ice cream truck. It is suggested that committee members visit upcoming food truck gatherings in Hanover and Kingston.

- **Other Issues**

Brian Wall of Flower & Soul wants to reach out to the fireworks company to ask about the cost of a "kickass show". The committee would prefer that we discuss with Dave. Janice Hayward to reach out to Dave to determine how much additional money would be needed. Committee decided a full magic show would not work. Brian still to make posters to be placed around town. Cushman Insurance has not confirmed availability of the blow up obstacle course.

- **Finances and fundraising**

We heard from Lorena Jenkinson regarding the 50/50 raffle. It raised \$5,000, of which the committee will receive \$2,500. The check for \$4,000 from Elevated Root was received and submitted to collector's office to be deposited with registration fees from several vendors. Pam Engstrom has created an online raffle for prime viewing spots and parking. Mike Hill created a post on FB with the details.

Susan reached out to Specialtees regarding the fundraiser t-shirts. The flyer was provided and posted around town and a post created on Facebook. The order window is May 1<sup>st</sup> to May 24<sup>th</sup> with delivery by June 7<sup>th</sup>. Also asked about staff shirts and extra shirts for the raffle prize. They should be available by June 1<sup>st</sup>.

- **Miscellaneous**

Do we need additional volunteers for the day of event? Pam Engstrom to talk to CERT committee to see if we can get a few people to help.

- **Date for next meeting**

May 24<sup>th</sup>